

# **Central Valley Lil Warriors Meeting Minutes**

## **July 14, 2020**

**Type of Meeting: General Board Meeting**

**Called to Order: 7:09pm by Sam Conti**

### **I. Treasurer's Report:**

Received funding from virtual bingo last meeting.

Current Balance: \$24,781.76

Accepted by Dan Keener & Tricia Cantito

### **II. Approval of Minutes from last meeting:**

Accepted by Amber Tonya & Tricia Cantito

### **III. Committee Reports:**

#### **1. Football**

##### **a) BCYFL Report**

Had league meeting Monday. New Brighton will not field teams this year, they voluntarily withdrew. No spectators the is biggest issue which could change. We have to go into season with the expectation of no fans. Three other teams said they won't field teams if we can't have fans (Ambridge, Ellwood City & Beaver Falls). The no fans rule is especially affecting Twerps numbers. Only 3 teams can field twerp teams. Those players can go to other teams and fill their rosters. We could play with those teams in a round robin scenario. There may not be actual twerp teams. The BCYFL is reaching out to every organization to get official count of numbers. We will be reaching out via email and phone to be sure you're ok playing with no spectators so we can get those numbers to the league. The BCYFL wants to make a decision at their 7/27 meeting on if we will have a season or have to cancel. Two leagues folded in Pittsburgh area. 4 leagues moving forward at this time (Westmoreland, Allegheny, Parkway, Washington Greene).

Erica Shildt – when we say no fans, can we sit in our car?

Will double check with school. If they allow us, only on parking lots inside cars, then yes we will allow that.

Rita Wells – concerned about away games

Every school board will allow different things. We will stream both home and away games. We will be at the mercy of other during away games.

Erica Shildt – concerned about watching from home and kid getting hurt

Can be in another parking lot. If parent is not there before medic arrives, a board member or coach will go with them.

Allison McKenzie – are away teams doing the same protocols as us? A standard?

There is not a standard. Not all teams will be following the same protocols. The BCYFL is using our plan as a standard and encouraging other organizations to follow us. But we have an active organization, not all organizations have the same. League is supposed to be notified if there is a COVID positive. The league is looking into having a standard.

## **b) Organizational Report**

Our numbers:

32 Mighty Mites

24 Termites

15 twerps

Good position with numbers. Good with coaches. Pretty solid

Accepted by Matt Ambrose & Amber Tonya

## **2. Cheerleading**

We are at the mercy of football. If we have a football season, we have a cheer season. Closed registration last night. Mighty Mites & Termites will not be having tryouts. 21 Mighty Mites, 22 Termites. Twerp level, we can only take 18 girls and we have 26 girls signed up. Will have to have tryouts at Twerp level. There won't be any fans at any games or practices. Will send out email to everyone and do a survey before doing tryouts for twerp level. Mandatory, week of 8/9. If we have tryouts, week of 8/2.

Accepted by Dan Keener & Breanne McKenzie

## **3. Fundraising**

### **a) Bingo Report**

No Report

**b) General Report**

Discussed different things. Put on hold until we decide if we're having a season. Not doing any additional fundraising at this time.

Accepted by Jeff Warsing & Dan Keener

**4. Equipment**

Justin has not heard back from Riddell about when our helmets will be delivered. Shooting for 1<sup>st</sup> but could happen in second week of august. We sent them in March but Riddell shut down so it's taking longer. Probably doing equipment distribution the week of 7/27.

Accepted by Tricia Cantito & Dan Keener

**5. Grounds**

Grass is fried. Sprinklers are getting turned on tomorrow morning. Water is getting turned on. We were allowed to do that. Hopefully we can save the grass.

Accepted by Amber Tonya & Jeff Warsing

**6. Concession Stand**

Not having concession stand.

Accepted by Dan Keener & Kayla Eller

**7. Pandemic Report**

We submitted our pandemic plan to the school board and should have approval this week. We have an additional COVID waiver this year we sent to an attorney for review to make sure everything is within guidelines. School board has that waiver. Once we get that approval, we will put the pandemic plan out on the website. We are following school guidelines which are well above the CDC guidelines.

Accepted by Kayla Eller & Amber Tonya

**IV. Open Issues**

None

**V. New Business**

Matt Ambrose - do we look at playing somewhere else?

Will there be issues with school board? Maybe reach out to Brighton Township or Potter Raccoon. Jeff will reach out to Brighton Township.

Find out if spectators are allow to sit in their cars in the parking lot.

**Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm by Sam Conti**

**Accepted by: Amber Tonya & Matt Ambrose**